
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY

     SELECTMEN 

MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 6, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M  Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and 
Ron Profaizer.  Steve Goldsmith will be absent February 24 – March 3rd 2025.

The selectmen signed payroll. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

Steve Goldsmith will stop by Katie Anderson to inspect building site. 

Steve Goldsmith inspected Wayne Brown building site. No apparent problems.

Steve Goldsmith released Dave Brooks new house. 

Steve Goldsmith inspected Bob Bergevins’s finished garage site. 

Planning Board public  meeting January 22, 2025 at 7:30 P.M. at the townhall for lot line 
adjustment for Mark and Kathy Gross. 

Speed limit signs in place for Farm Road and Joslin Rd. 

The trees on the wires on Old Walpole Road have been removed.

Proposed updates for driveway application have gone to the Conservation Committee and 
Planning Board for review and comment. 

Newsletter correction to openings posted on web page. 

ZBA meeting January 29, 2025 at 7:00 P.M at the town hall to vote to grant a rehearing on the  
Tree Agents LLC for Joslin Road subdivision. Secondary rehearing meeting to follow voting if 
affirmed. 

Community Power meeting January 27, 2025 at 6:00 P.M. at the town hall. Ron Profaizer will 
attend a new member zoom meeting for Community Power as representative. 

The current use application for Tim Bienvenu need to have a map and matrix to be completed. 

Driveway for Frank McClaren no approval yet. No work has begun. 

The selectmen are waiting for a date from the Budget Committee. 



The selectmen have begun working on the warrant. Preliminary layout for general items. 
General discussion about what needs to be added. Consult with Budget Committee in the next 
few weeks. Discussion of duties of Budget Committee and current members.

The selectmen have agreed to delete the inclusion of the Audit report to the town report with 
the audit to be posted to the website only. 

The Town Report deadline to be printed and available March 4th 2025. 

The deadline for the Warrant to be posted in February 24, 2025. 

Discussion of Veteran’s and Solar exemptions to be added. 

Discussion of e – filing for tax  documents with John Berglund. Options of TCC for town filing or 
hiring a  third party to file them.

Ron Profaizer motioned to use HR Block for e filing federal documents for 2024 by John 
Berglund Town Treasurer  and to also apply for TCC. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The 
selectmen agreed to pursue these actions. 

The selectmen have agreed to the state schedule for Holidays for 2025. 

The selectmen discussed the comments on the temporary driveway permit as pertains to 
Mclaren. 

Health Officer John Davis inspected a residence in response to a complaint and did not see any 
actionable offense which would require any further action. 

Jay Croteau worked on a pistol permit for a resident. 

Ron Profaizer motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 
agreed to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.

 


